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The Saugus Board of Selectmen met on November 28, 2006 at 7:30 PM in the Town Hall Auditorium, 298 Central Street. Present were: Selectmen Janette Fasano, Stephen Horlick, Michael Kelleher, Michael Serino and the Chairman Peter Rossetti Jr. The Town Manager Andrew Bisignani was also present.

The Chair explained the meeting was not being televised live due to the recent move of the studio to the high school and will be shown the next evening.
Approval of minutes:

November 14, 2006:
Ms. Fasano offered several corrections.


Mr. Horlick moved to accept the minutes as corrected. Vote 5-0.


The Chair said there is time before the scheduled public hearing and would like to take up the statements of interest.


Mr. Kelleher moved to take up the statements of interest at this time. Vote 5-0.


Debra Panetta, Chairman School Committee was present and asked the Board vote the 3 statements of interest presented and explained the process to date and said she did forward copies to Rep. Reinstein and Rep. Falzone. The Chair asked if vote individually and that the School Committee would be voting Thursday. Ms. Panetta said yes and the School Committee will vote Thursday and it was asked if it matters which Board votes first and it does not make a difference. 


Ms. Fasano moved the Board vote to authorize the Superintendent of Schools to submit the Belmonte Middle School Statement of Interest Form to the Mass. School Building Authority. Vote 5-0.

Mr. Serino moved the Board vote to authorize the Superintendent of Schools to submit the Saugus High School Statement of Interest Form to the Mass. School Building Authority. Vote 5-0.


Mr. Kelleher moved the Board vote to authorize the Superintendent of Schools to submit the Lynnhurst Elementary School Statement of Interest Form to the Mass. School Building Authority. Vote 5-0.

 
Ms. Panetta thanked the Board and said she looks forward to continue working together on this.

Mr. Horlick moved to take correspondence #2 out of order. Vote 5-0.

Correspondence
2.) Police Dept. re: request for temporary barriers on Main St. and/or any location.


Mr. Horlick moved to approve the request. Vote 5-0.


Ms. Fasano said the Board votes this every year and cars still get by that area and may not be a bad idea to place traffic cameras at that location.

1.) Mr. Moschella re: petition for sewer and drainage on Dale Street.


Mr. Serino asked if he wished to submit Article for the Annual Town Meeting. The Chair said he believed so. Ms. Fasano suggested if Mr. Moschella drafts an Article and gets 10 signatures required for the Annual Town Meeting Warrant. The Chair said he believes the problem is drafting an Article. Mr. Serino said they don’t know the cost. Ms. Fasano said she will work with Mr. Moschella on language to submit.


Ms. Fasano moved to help Mr. Moschella draft an Article if he wanted her to and the Chair to check if Mr. Moschella wants assistance. Vote 5-0.

Late correspondence
Mr. DellaPorta re: request for reappointment as constable.


Ms. Fasano confirmed his background check was fine.


Ms. Fasano moved to reappoint Dana DellaPorta as constable in the Town of Saugus. Vote 5-0.


The Chair announced the following: 
-The Board will meet with attorney regarding cable on December 5 and explained they are not being broadcast live and Saturday cable moved to the high school and the move resulted in an issue with connecting lines.
- The Holiday Stroll on December 2 and tree lighting on December 1 starting at 6PM in front of Town Hall and lighting of the tree at 7PM.

- Update on Cliftondale School: the Vocational School sent representative to look at the school and some things can be done, but there may be an asbestos issue.

- Next meetings of the Board: December 12 and December 19. The tax classification hearing on December 12.

- Special Town Meeting December 11.

- have received applications for appointment to the Cultural Council and the Cemetery Commission. Ms. Fasano said 2 are requesting reappointment and 1 additional person applied (Cemetery Commission) and suggested interviews. The Board discussed dates and times and requested the clerk schedule interviews on December 5 at 7:15; 7:20; and 7:25 PM. Ms. Fasano confirmed information regarding appointment to Cultural Council.


Mr. Serino moved to appoint Belinda Fernandes to the Cultural Council.
Roll call vote:
Ms. Fasano, yes; Mr. Horlick, yes; Mr. Kelleher, yes; Mr. Serino, yes; Mr. Rossetti, yes. Vote 5-0.


Ms. Fasano moved to reappoint Sherri Raftery to the Cultural Council.

Roll call vote:
Ms. Fasano, yes; Mr. Horlick, yes; Mr. Kelleher, yes; Mr. Serino, yes; Mr. Rossetti, yes. Vote 5-0.


Mr. Horlick moved to appoint Peter Bezemes to the Cultural Council.

Roll call vote:
Ms. Fasano, yes; Mr. Horlick, yes; Mr. Kelleher, yes; Mr. Serino, yes; Mr. Rossetti, yes. Vote 5-0.


Mr. Kelleher moved to reappoint Ruth Swanson to the Cultural Council.

Roll call vote:
Ms. Fasano, yes; Mr. Horlick, yes; Mr. Kelleher, yes; Mr. Serino, yes; Mr. Rossetti, yes. Vote 5-0.

7:55
Show Cause Hearing to deny, revoke or suspend all licenses and permits held for failure to pay municipal taxes / fees owed.

Ms. Fasano confirmed with their clerk on who still owes: Carol’s Place; Boston Market and Dunkin Donuts and confirmed others paid and said she would like to give them another chance and have the Manager contact them and said they can also go on a payment plan if necessary. Mr. Horlick agreed and said the last thing the Board wants to do is take action and if the Manager contacts them he is sure it can be resolved.
Any in favor or in opposition?
None.


Ms. Fasano moved to continue the hearing. Vote 5-0.

Manager’s reports
- announced this is the last Saturday compost will be open.

- said he received calls over the weekend regarding flooding issues at 68 Lynn Fells Parkway and called Engineer Stacey DePasquale and DPW and submitted to the Board preliminary report and said the Engineer will come address the Board if they feel it necessary and they are continuing assessing the situation. Mr. Horlick said he had a chance to go after receiving several calls and in the past 3 years he has seen this area, but there is now excessive amounts of water in the surrounding area and onto the Fellsway and is concerned with icing. Ms. Fasano said she received calls and went to look and is very concerned and did leave a message for the Town Manager and called DPW and Engineer Stacey DePasquale to go take a look and did receive report tonight, but the neighbors and Town Meeting Members did not see the report and the neighbors feel the situation is because of Town work done and that Ms. DePasquale explained the ground water is the problem and thanked them for looking into it. Mr. Serino said he received a few calls and looked at the area and said he would like to hear from the neighbors here tonight and said the pipe looked like there was water coming out of it. 

Joan O’Neill, 76 Howard Street, showed a picture and explained.


Peter Calakoutis, 62 Lynn Fells Parkway and owner of Soc’s, 67 Lynn Fells Parkway, showed picture of water and explained and said he did offer to allow the Town use the wetlands behind Soc’s if needed.

Chris Luongo, Town Meeting Member Precinct 9, said he has not seen the report, but whatever was done, we caused the problem and need to channel the water somewhere. Ms. Fasano gave him copy of report.


Mr. Horlick said he looked at the file and they will be meeting with the Engineer and would like to get copy of what was done and have the people under contact review this. Mr. Serino said when Ms. DePasquale presented the plan he had reservations and felt they should have gone further, but she felt it would work, but evidently it did not.


Rick Smith, 68 Lynn Fells Parkway, thanked the Board and Manager and said the pipe is still flowing. 


Mr. Kelleher said the Board received report tonight and asked where we go from here. The Manager said it is still under assessment and might be in best interest to meet with the engineer. Mr. Kelleher said maybe set a meeting with the engineer and neighbors. The Manager said he will see if DPW can go tomorrow to get some water out of there.

Mr. Kelleher moved the Manager schedule a meeting with the neighbors, the engineer Stacey DePasquale and the Board.


Mr. Horlick confirmed with the clerk that copy was sent to Ms. Pasquale. Ms. Fasano asked the Manager to have a solution and review other options that were proposed. Mr. Horlick said he should make sure the work was done. Mr. Kelleher said the meeting should not take place until they have information and the Manager should notify the Town Meeting Members of the meeting. Ms. Fasano said it has been a long time since she has seen the alternative solutions that were proposed and would like to have a copy at that meeting. Mr. Serino said in his opinion it should go over to the other wetlands.
Vote 5-0.

Member’s motions

Mr. Horlick:
thanked the Hall of Fame Committee and congratulated the inductees. 


- Wished everyone safe holidays.


- Lenny Melanson’s retirement party is 11/30.


- Tree lighting ceremony 12/1.

Ms. Fasano:
asked for status of Tennessee Gas.


Mr. Kelleher said this project is going through his property and was advised by counsel to recluse himself regarding this matter and excused himself from the table and left the room.


The Manager said he does not have any further information. Ms. Fasano asked when they might meet with them. The Manager said they are not at that stage yet and are still before the Conservation Commission. Ms. Fasano asked that he let the Board know. The Manager agreed.


Mr. Kelleher returned to the table.


- said the “Expediting Permit Process” – a local option the legislation passed and asked the Board if they wanted her to have someone from the State come out and see if the Town is interested in it.

Ms. Fasano moved to do that. Vote 5-0.


- said the Board has not had meetings on the ACO and CDM hasn’t been in for a while. The Manager said probably after the 1st of the year. Mr. Serino asked if draft has been submitted. The Manager said it was submitted on October 30. Mr. Serino said he would rather wait to hear if DEP accepts it first. Ms. Fasano asked the Manager to check with CDM and attorney and see if we have certified gallons removed and if repairs to the system and asked the Manager to check with DEP if they have a time table to get back to us on the draft and final Facilities Plan. The Manager said yes.

Mr. Kelleher:
asked the Manager regarding ideas to increase revenue / lower costs what our current loan bond rating is. The Manager said A2.


- said the Board has had good meetings in the past with their State Delegates and would like to extend an invitation after the 1st of the year.


Mr. Kelleher moved to schedule a meeting with Saugus State Delegates after the 1st of the year.


The Chair said he did speak with several members of the delegation and it would be good to meet after the 1st. Ms. Fasano said they do meet with their Delegates every year and it’s helpful for each to hear what’s going on at the State level and local level and it would be good to continue those meetings. 

Vote 5-0.

- said for clarification that he has spoken on revenue options and has expressed interest in possible 1% increase in meals tax, and this caused concern and said not in favor of town by town, but State wide would be fair and equitable and said it will cause quite the debate at the State.
Mr. Serino:
asked if the Manager signed a contract yet re: red light cameras. The Manager said no, he is waiting for a couple of issues to be resolved and explained and said he wants to be sure it is all within the law and should be signed before the end of the year. Mr. Kelleher asked what the language issue is. The Manager said yes the ACLU had challenged, but lost. Mr. Serino said they were suing because of the surcharge. The Manager said he would not sign a contract with that language – no surcharge. Ms. Fasano thanked him for understanding. Mr. Horlick said that’s his concern because surcharge will add points on Town rating.

Citizen’s forum:
none.


Ms. Fasano asked those in attendance if they were p-resent for the meals tax.


Dean Murphy, Kelly’s Roast Beef, was present and expressed concern people might choose to go to another location if Saugus tax is higher, but across the board is ok. Mr. Kelleher said there was confusion on what he said he supports across the board, all of the state. Mr. Murphy said restaurants are targeted. Mr. Kelleher said already the tax we send to the State if far more than the State returns. Mr. Serino agreed and said it is true regarding lottery revenue also and the Board has always talked to the State about the calculations. Ms. Fasano said the Town is not getting back it’s fair share and said when they meet with their State Delegates they will talk to them about it and said a 1% meals tax increase would net about a million dollars.

Donald Wong, resident and business owner said he hoped the Board would go against this or any new taxes because they are bad for business and said if tax was more than other cities it would discourage business and corporate owned restaurants tend not to come to Saugus. Mr. Kelleher said there is no proposal to ask for just Saugus only statewide. Mr. Horlick said he sees restaurants close and struggling businesses and the Board always tries to help work with businesses.


The Chair said their clerk was given an announcement and with the cable studio move, their office is not up and running yet and you may submit announcement to their clerk to forward to the cable studio and read an announcement for cookie  decorating.


Ms. Fasano moved to adjourn. Vote 5-0.

Meeting adjourned at 8:57 PM.

Wendy Reed, Clerk

